    Meeting of the City of Bloomsdale     
                      July 12, 2022
The meeting was called to order at 7:00 PM with the following in attendance: Mayor Paul Monia, City Clerk Lynnette Randoll, Aldermen Brandon Shortt, Chris Basler, John Schweigert and Monica Rozier. Also attending the meeting was John Lurk, Mark Evans with the Ste. Genevieve Herald, as well as T. J. Garbs with Cochran, Mike Wittu, and Randy Ruzicka, Ste. Genevieve County District II Commissioner.
The Meeting opened with the Pledge of Allegiance.
The minutes from the June Meeting were read and approved with a motion from Alderman Chris Basler, seconded by John Schweigert.
Alderman Monica Rozier made a motion to pay all current expenditures, seconded by Chris Basler. The motion was unanimously approved.
Overdue water bills were reviewed. Notices were sent Thursday, 07/07/2022.
Ste. Genevieve District II Commissioner, Randy Ruzicka introduced himself to the Bloomsdale Council and announced that he is running for Presiding Commissioner. The Current Presiding Commissioner, Gary Nelson is not running for re-election. Randy is a year and a half into his current term. He has served on a City Board previously and understands the importance of City Boards and Commissioners working together. He stated that Cities and Counties should be partners and work as a team. He is conservative, but not partisan. He is running on the Republican ticket because he had to make a declaration. He also stated that while there is no rule that you must serve as a Commissioner before running for Presiding Commissioner, he feels it is important to have the experience. Alderman Chris Basler pointed out that the City of Bloomsdale has had an excellent relationship with Gary Nelson and the Board definitely wants that to continue. He also stated that while the City of Bloomsdale typically takes care of itself, there are instances where a little support is needed from the County and hopes that continues.
TJ Garbs reported that Cochran has completed the field work on the Clement Road project and are working out the best right of way. They will bring the design to John Lurk for his thoughts and then present to the Council. The waterline upgrade is completed on St. Agnes Drive and CE Contracting needs to test the water before installing the new meters. CE has submitted Change Order #1 to accommodate some unforeseen installation issues and the addition of one fire hydrant, as well as some other items. The amount is $14,896.00, bringing the contract amount to $476,898.80. Alderman Chris Basler made a motion to accept the change order, seconded by Alderman Brandon Shortt. Alderman Basler, aye; alderman Rozier, aye; Alderman Schweigert, aye; Alderman Shortt, aye. Regarding the Water Tower project, TJ reported that an employee working for Phoenix fell fifteen feet from the tower construction and broke an ankle. OSHA came to the job site for an inspection. TJ is waiting for a report, but this should not affect the City in any way. A company will be on site soon to inspect and x-ray the welds on the tank, possibly July 13th. A Cochran employee will be on site for the inspection, but the anticipated completion date of August 1st may be slightly delayed because of the accident. TJ reported no new information regarding the installation of the 911 antennae. The ARPA application for funds was submitted to DNR on July 12, 2022, at 6:45 pm reflecting the 21% match accepted by the Council at the June Meeting.
City Clerk Lynnette Randoll obtained a bid from McConnell & Associates to stripe the newly redone Basketball Court in the Park. The price to stripe one full size basketball court and three pickleball courts is $3,000.00. Alderman Chris Basler made a motion to accept this bid, seconded by Alderman Shortt. The motion was passed unanimously.
Randy Ruzika left the meeting at 8:05 PM.
Clerk’s notes: the thirty new meters and reader were delivered on Thursday, 7/8/2022. Kaleb Breshears with Core & Main scheduled the software install for Wednesday, July 13, 2022, at 9:00 AM. Clerk Randoll is coordinating with Harris Computers, the UBPro company. The Annual Sewer Connection Fee in the amount of $538.65 was sent to Mo DNR on 7/15/22 and the Annual Primacy Fee in the amount of $1,381.06 was sent to Mo DNR on 7/16/22. Amanda Auth with Lakenan Insurance was contacted to add the new Multi-Leg Storage Tank for the contract amount of $900 plus thousand and is aware that we will probably increase the amount at the completion of installation. It has been added. The 2021 Financial Report completed by HSB Advisors was forwarded to the Missouri State Auditor on 6/29/2022. Receipt was confirmed. Justin Dotson with Bloomsdale Bank is working with Mark Bishop to finalize the paperwork for the loan to complete the current water projects.
At 8:15 PM Alderman Chris Basler made a motion to go to closed session for personnel reasons, seconded by John Schweigert. Alderman Basler, aye; Alderman Schweigert, aye; Alderman Shortt, aye; Alderman Rozier, aye. At 8:40 PM Alderman Chris Basler made a motion to return to the regular meeting, seconded by John Schweigert. Alderman Basler, aye; Alderman Schweigert, aye; Alderman Shortt, aye; Alderman Rozier, aye.
Alderman Chris Basler made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:45 PM, seconded by John Schweigert. The motion was approved.
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